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FRIENDS AGM WILL HIGHLIGHT PROGRESS 

$600,000 

$500 ,000 

$400,000 

$300,000 

$200,000 

$100,000 

The Friends of the University of 
Wollongong Ltd. will hold its 
Annual General Meeting at 5.30 
p.m. on Tuesday, 30 April, 1985, in 
the Union Common Room. The 
Friends Annual Report contains a 
graph which highlights its achieve-
ments since its creation in 1981. 
The graph is shown opposite. 

The AGM will be followed by the 
Graduation Eve Champagne Recept-
ion for the new graduands. Over 
150 people will be attending the 
reception which promises to be a 
fine tribute to our new graduates. 

There will be an opportunity to 
farewell Friends Secretary, Doreen 
Turnbull, at the Reception. 

The Friends organization is unique 
in Australian universities and has 
been the subject of many enquiries 
from the newer universities in 
Australia, which are investigating 
the Friends model as a potential de-
velopment on their own campuses. 
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UNIADVICE —A GOOD EFFORT 

The Vice-Chancellor has praised the Uniadvice Research 
publication which was launched last Friday. He has 
stated that it may turn out to be a model for research 
publications in general. "While much thought and effort 
has gone into consideration of publication of a research 
publication covering all universities, nothing of quality 
has so far emerged. I am sure ours is good enough to 
give a lead", said Professor McKinnon. 

PARKING ON GRADUATION DAYS 

On Graduation Days 1st, 2nd and 3rd May, the Union 
Car Park and Administration Car Park will be available 
only to graduands and their guests. Entance 2 will admit 
service vehicles only. 

IMMUNOLOGIST JOINS STAFF 

Dr. Ted Steele has recently joined the staff of the 
Department of Biology. He received his Ph.D in Immun- 
ology in 1976 (University of Adelaide) for research on 
immunological mechanisms against diseases of microsal 
surfaces such as cholera. He then began a post-doctoral 
fellowship at the John Curtin School of Medical Research, 
ANU studying mechanisms of antibody diversity and 
anti-immune reactions. In 1977 this post-doctoral work 
continued at the Ontario Cancer Institute in Toronto, 
Canada (through to 1980). During these years his 
interests in Immunology became intimately involved 
with general evolutionary mechanisms as well as with the 
growth of knowledge and the philosophy of science. 
These developments led to his current work on the 
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theory of evolution for which he is probably best known. 
In 1978 he became very interested in "somatic gene sel-
ective" processes to help predict and explain Lamarckian-
like modes of acquired inheritance in the immune 
system of higher animals. These theoretical considerat-
ions rely on traditional Darwinian "natural selection" 
principles occuring among body cells at both the cellular 
and molecular levels. They showed that a likely evolution-
ary outcome for an adaptive system such as the immune 
response would be the inheritance of acquired immun-
ological characteristics. At this time, together with his 
Canadian colleague Dr. R.M. Gorczynski, his work led 
to experimental studies using genetically defined inbred 
male mice. They demonstrated that acquired somatic 
modifications of the immune system could be passed 
onto offspring at relatively high frequency. Such "ac-
quired inheritance" effects via the male line could be 
shown to be transmitted to at least an additional generat-
ion. 

The work outlined was carried out in Canada and has 
continued, over the years, to arouse considerable inter-
est, criticism and controversy. In 1980-81 he spent a 
post-doctoral year in London (Clincal Research Centre, 
Harrow) where the controversy surrounding his studies 
reached a peak. In 1981 he returned to Australia to 
continue post-doctoral studies at the John Curtin 
School of Medical Research where he extended the 
acquired inheritance phenomenon to another immun-
ological model system. Over the past few years certain 
pieces of independent experimental work have been 
published by other gorups which confirm the acquired 
inheritance experimental phenomenon. Here at the 
University of Wollongong Dr. Steele will be embarking 
on a long term experimental programme designed to 
simplify the phenomenology of acquired inheritance in 
order to allow genetic and immunological analysis of the 
paternal transmission mechanism. 

Dr. Ted Steele, Immunologist 

************* *** **************** *** ********* ****************************************************** 

IRON AND STEEL UNIVERSITY EXCHANGE 

A prestigious delegation from the University of Iron 
and Steel Technology in Beijing visited the University of 
Wollongong during April. 

The group was here to countersign an exchange agree-
ment made between the Chinese and high ranking 
members of the University and AIS on a visit last year. It 
covers mutually beneficial exchange of academic and 
commercial ideas, as well as that of staff and students 
from Wollongong and China. 

The delegation comprises: 

Professor Wang Run, President, Beijing University of 
Iron and Steel Technology 

Professor Xiao Jimei, Beijing University of Iron and 
Steel Technology 

Professor Gong Guang Xu, Beijing University of Iron 
and Steel Technology 

Mr. Xu Wen Hai, Ministry Metallurgical Industry 

During their stay, they visited the BHP research lab-
oratories and some other universities, as well as inspecting 
our University and the Steelworks and local tourist 
attractions. 

UNESCO WILL 'CONTINUE' TO BE ACTIVE IN 
AUSTRALIA 

Unesco would continue to be active in Australia in the 
coming year, the chairman of the Australian National 

Commission for Unesco, Professor Ken McKinnon, said 
in Canberra. 

Professor McKinnon said that the Australian National 
Commission would continue to sponsor projects con-
sistent with Unesco's aims, such as overcoming illiteracy, 
protecting the environment, and improving communicat-
ions between peoples using new technologies. 

He said that while there was a swirl of political debate 
around Unesco now following the withdrawal of the 
United States from the Organisation at the end of 1984, 
the often unnoticed good work that Unesco did, con-
tinued apace. 

Professor McKinnon was speaking at the end of the first 
full meeting of the Australian National Commission for 
Unesco since the United States withdrawal. The meeting 
was held at University House, Canberra, 1-3 April. 

The 39 member Commission, composed of academics, 
community leaders and political figures, advises the 
Federal Government on Australian policy towards 
Unesco. It acts also as a link between Australians inter-
ested in the fields of education, science, culture and 
communication, and the Organisation. 

The Commission was planning to stage in the coming 
year, among other things, seminars on the use of com-
puters in schools, and how the concept of the 'rights of 
peoples' might be instituted into the legal process, and 
a training course for school librarians from Pacific 
countries. 
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Professor McKinnon said that much of what Unesco did 
might seem to be intangible to many people. However, 
the absence of the machinery that Unesco provided to 
bring about international intellectual co-operation to 
solve problems would lead to overcrowded cities, large 
illiterate populations, poisoning of the waters and the 
air, and deterioration of monuments of human history. 

The Commission hoped that it would be better able to 
inform the Australian public about Unesco's work in 
coming months. 

LITERACY 

Dr. Brian Cambourne, Head of Centre for Studies in 
Literacy, has been invited by two National Reading 
Associations to deliver keynote addresses at their forth-
coming Annual National Conferences. The Australian 
Reading Association has requested him to open their 
July conference with a keynote address that reflects 
the current status of literacy research and practice in 
Australia. The New Zealand Reading Association has 
invited him to deliver a keynote address at their National 
Conference in August. 

Staff and teachers associated with the Centre have had a 
number of papers accepted for presentation at the 
Australian conference. Lecturers who have had papers 
accepted for the Australian Conference are Jenny 
Hammond, Peter Geekie, Bill Winser, Julia Fyffe. Three 
local teachers who are associated with the Centre's 
'Special Interest Group' have also had papers accepted 
for presentation at the National Conference. They are 
Mrs. Hazel Brown of Balarang Primary School and 
Ms. Yvonne Mathie and Mrs. Beryl Wood of Warrawong 
Primary School. 

Mrs. Brown will be reporting on the results of a year 
long action research project she initiated with her grade 
5 class in which she is monitoring the reading, writing, 
spelling development of her class under what she calls 
'natural' learning conditions. Mrs. Wood and Ms. Mathie 
will be reporting on a two year project in which they 
have been trying to develop a workable method for 
evaluating children's writing development. 

ASEAN PUBLIC SERVANTS GATHER IN 
WOLLONGONG 

Government officials from five of the six ASEAN 
nations have gathered in Wollongong for the beginning 
of an eight week training program directed by two 
Wollongong University academics. 

The program was established under an agreement between 
Australia and the ASEAN nations. Its purpose is to train 
ASEAN officials in the formulation of strategies for the 
use of science and technology in development. 

Professor Ron Johnston and Professor Stephen Hill, 
Directors of the University of Wollongong's Centre for 
Technology and Social Change were selected by the 
Australian Government to direct the program. 

After one week of applying policy analysis to each 
national context, the ASEAN officials will spend seven 
weeks under the Director's supervision studying part-
icular Government and industry approaches to tech-
nological development in other parts of Australia. 

The eight week program is to become a regular feature 
of the Centre's training activities over the next three 
years. 

The program follows on from a high level consultative 
meeting held in Canberra in March between top ASEAN 
Science and Technology officials and the Directors to 
discuss science and technology policy. 

VISIT BY ROSE LLA COMO 

Italian actress, singer and screen personality, Miss 
Rosella Como, visited the University on March 27 as 
a guest of the Circolo Italiano and the Department of 
European Languages. 

Miss Como performed before an enthusiastic audience 
of students, staff, and members of the local Italian 
community. Her repertoire included songs and sketches, 
chiefly from the folk tradition of her native Rome. 

Miss Como is currently touring Australia. Her TV and 
film credits include leading roles in Fellini's "8%", as 
well as appearances on "the Johnny Carson Show". 
She will be performing in Wollongong again on May 31 
for the annual Italian ball. 

News from Council 
and Senate 

At its meeting on 10th April, 1985, Senate: 

elected Dr. J. Shuster to the vacancy on the Senate 
Standing Committee; 

elected Professor Wilson as its nominee on the Select-
ion Committee for the Head of the Centre for Multi-
cultural Studies; 

considered the preliminary statement on Ethnic 
Affairs Policy; 

received the Preliminary Review of the Department 
of Mathematics; 

received the Report of the Department of Biology; 

recommended to Council that the procedures for the 
review of Departments be revised to provide for a 
follow-up meeting of the Review Committee 12-18 
months after a review to consider progress that has 
taken place since the review; 

referred back to the Standing Committee for further 
consideration the question of the renaming of Pass 
Masters degree; 

reconsidered the 1987 Entrance Requirements and 
recommended to Council that an English pre-requiste 
be placed on a number of degrees and 100-level 
subjects; 

* accepted a recommendation from the Joint Uni-
versities' Working Party on Schools Liaison and 
recommended to Council that NSW Universities and 
the ANU adopt a common terminology on subject 
degree requisites; the terms 'Pre-requisite' and 'Assum-
ed knowledge' will replace this University's 'Man-
datory Pre-requisite' and 'Recommended Pre-requiste'; 

recommended to Council the approved subjects for 
the Master of Creative Arts degree. 

Peter Wood. 
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General Notices 

1986 SUMMER SESSION 

Submissions are invited for courses to be considered for 
inclusion in the 1986 Summer Session Programme. 

Faculty and Departmental Chairmen and Heads of 
Schools have recently received a circular setting out 
details of :the information required in submissions. 

Emeritus Professor Geoff Brinson is the academic 
coordinator of the programme and he is available to 
discuss aspects of the programme. Suggestions and ideas 
for the session would be welcome. 

Submissions should reach Peter Wood no later than 
30th April, 1985. 

LIBRARY DEVELOPMENTS 	by Howard Petrie 
University Librarian 

The large increase in numbers of students in recent 
years has caused growing problems in all areas of the 
University not the least being the Library. The Library 
building is too small to satisfactorily meet all the needs 
of existing users. To remedy this, the University has 
been awarded a grant of $4,000,000 to build an ex-
tension to the present building. The 3,500 sq. m. of extra 
space will allow existing services to expand and at the 
same time a number of facilities, such as an improved 
current serials display, will be available. 

Until the time that a new building becomes available, 
all library users should be especially sensitive to the 
needs of others. The University Council recently passed 
a set of Library Rules which are designed to protect the 
rights of individual readers, but rules alone will not 
provide a satisfactory place to study unless all users are 
sympathetic to the needs of their colleagues. The build-
ing extensions will provide a greater number of places 
where students and staff can get together to discuss 
their work, but at present these facilities are limited 
and hence we must restrict the level of noise in a crowd-
ed building to an absolute minimum. 

Many readers will have noticed the new "barcode" 
labels which have been attached to the book stock. 
These, together with the new student cards, are the 
first visible sign of the introduction of a new computer 
system, designed to provide users with a better service 
and to make our processing more efficient. At the 
present time the system is still under development and 
no changes have been made. New procedures will be 
published well in advance of their introduction and 
they will be designed to make life easier for the user. 
For instance, it will no longer be necessary to fill out a 
card for each item borrowed. Rather, it will simply be 
necessary to produce your card and to have the inform-
ation from the card and the book recorded in the 
computer. The whole procedure should allow a faster 
turnover of books so that more users can get access to 
the stock. In 1986 the normal access to the catalogue 
will be from a computer terminal, initially located in the 
library, but soon after from terminals all round the 
campus, which will be linked via the campus network. 

One of the major problems which will have to be faced 
in 1985 is the perennially high price increases in serial 
publications. This year will be particularly difficult 
because of the large devaluation of the Australian dollar 
as compared to the U.S. dollar and the British pound. 
Unless there is a marked recovery in our dollar, or 

special funds are made available for the purchase of 
serials, it will be necessary to cancel some existing sub-
scriptions. This comes at a time when the demand for 
serial publications is increasing as new departments are 
created, new research interests begun and new courses 
brought on stream. Serials in Science and Technology 
are becoming alarmingly costly, and whereas new 
technology offers some prospects for a solution in the 
medium term, there is no solution in the short term, 
apart from trying to keep up with prices, if the level 
of coverage is to be maintained. 

Many users will remember that the photocopy machines 
in the coin-operated self service area were a constant 
cause of complaint last year. New heavy-duty machines 
were installed which have proved to be much more 
reliable in operation. We are also looking at the poss-
ibility of introducing a plastic card system to replace 
the metal tokens. Users of the service would be issued 
with a card and would be able to encode a certain value 
of photocopying on the card by putting the equivalent 
amount of money into a machine. This should make 
photocopying simpler for both users and library staff. 

A recent fire at the National Library in Canberra did 
considerable damage to the building but fortunately 
most of the nation's treasured collections were saved. 
However, the fire did cause considerable inconvenience 
to libraries, including ourselves, which use the National 
Library's computer in Canberra for cataloguing. By an 
exraordinary effort, a new machine was installed within 
five weeks of the fire and the service is again operation-
al. Nevertheless the lack of this essential service has cut 
back our rate of cataloguing quite severely. The new 
Library and Administration computer in the University 
should provide an increased degree of independence 
from such external problems. 

The Library is at present in the process of revising its 
staff structure which is again designed to increase its 
efficiency and improve its service to users. In the first of 
these, Felicity McGregor, former Acquisitions Librarian, 
has been appointed as Head of Technical and Circulation 
Services, a move designed to improve the co-ordination 
of work between Library departments. It is intended, as 
funds become available, to designate one librarian to be 
responsible for the interests of users from each faculty, 
in order to be more sensitive and receptive to users 
needs. 

Finally, although library resources are not infinite, we 
are very conscious of the fact that the Library is a 
service organisation for the whole of the campus. If 
anyone has any problems with the library service, please 
talk to the person on duty at the enquiry desk. Please 
place any comments, suggestions or criticisms in the 
suggestion box, as this feedback mechanism is taken 
seriously. If you still feel you need to see a senior 
librarian or myself please do not hesitate to ask. And 
just a reminder that each department and school has a 
Library Liaison Officer who communicates with the 
Acquisitions Department regarding the purchase of new 
material, and that each faculty/school has a represent-
ative on Library Committee. 

NEW UNI TAXI RANK 

A taxi rank has been installed on the intersection of 
Northfields Ave. and Union Road. It will be removed 
if it is not used. 

A taxi ride is 60 cents cheaper if you don't ring up. 
So check the rank first before ringing. 
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RESEARCH FUNDING SCHEME FOR ADAB 
SPONSORED POSTGRADUATE STUDENTS 

Academic Units are remined that applications for funds 
under the above Scheme close on 31st May. Completed 
applications should be forwarded to this office by 24th 
May. 

The Scheme was introduced to assist Australian Uni-
versities to offer improved and more appropriate training 
to overseas research students sponsored by the Bureau. 
The Scheme is not intended to provide fund_s for services 
and equipment which are normally provided by Australian 
Universities to cover postgraduate training. It is intended 
to cover only additional costs in respect of a develop-
mentally-orientated program of research undertaken by 
sponsored students and having direct relevance to the 
needs of that sponsored student's home country. 

The University received $8,655 under this Scheme in 
1984. 

Further details and applications are available from Gary 
Ryan, ext. 3924. 

WOMEN IN SCIENCE AND TECHNOLOGY 

Women's access and achievement patterns in the fields 
of science and technology will be the subject of a study 
to be undertaken by Dr. Elizabeth Hegarty, School of 
Microbiology, University of NSW, Ms. Frances Lovejoy, 
School of Sociology, University of NSW and Professor 
Eileen Byrne, Department of Education, University of 
Queensland. 

The study, which is expected to cover four years, will 
look at women's access and achievements in these 
fields at school, in higher education and in employ-
ment. It will examine the factors which are effective in 
attracting women to study science and technology and 
seek to discover what discourages women from enrolling 
and continuing in these fields or from going on to post-
graduate studies. 

The Minister for Education, Senator Susan Ryan, who 
approved the project said, 'This project relates closely 
to one of the central objectives of the Goverment's 
policies for women - the reduction of educational and 
occupational segregation. It is concerned with increasing 
opportunities for education and careers in science and 
technology for women.' 

The Commonwealth Tertiary Education Commission has 
allocated $25,000 for the project in 1985 and $20,000 
has been allocated under the Participation and Equity 
Program. 

ON -CAMPUS PARKING 

Readers of "Campus News" will no doubt be aware that 
the parking of motor vehicles has become a significant 
problem. 

The rapid growth in student and staff numbers in recent 
years, together with insufficient funding to permit the 
development of additional parking areas has brought 
about the present situation. The Government Funding 
Authority does provide funds specifically for the con-
struction of parking areas. 

The annual Minor Works Programme and the University's 
own resources may be used for this purpose but because 
of the heavy demands for additional teaching space and 
other urgent services this could not be done in recent 
times. 

Whilst it may be possible in the near future to allocate 
some funds from the University's General Development 
Fund to assist in relieving this problem, this source alone 
will not be sufficient in providing an immediate solution. 
A number of alternative arrangements are being con-
sidered, for example, the charging for all on-campus 
parking; charging for use of some specifically allocated 
parking areas; the application of varying parking charges 
based on reserved parking or time use; the sale of parking 
stickers, etc. 

The various alternatives are currently being incorporated 
into an overall draft parking policy which will ensure 
that the everyday business of the University, its staff and 
students is unimpeded. Details will be available for 
discussion before final decisions are taken. 

In the meantime, the co-operation of all is sought in the 
use and parking of motor vehicles on Campus to ensure 
that the safety and convenience of all members of the 
University community is preserved. 

ANSETT INTERNATIONAL TRAVEL — • 

STAFF TRAVEL CLUB 

As travel consultants to the University, Ansett Inter-
national Travel would like to offer all staff members 
and their families the following travel benefits on 
personal holiday bookings: 

* 5% travel rebate on the most competitive inter-
national air fares, international package holidays 
and cruises. 

These travel rebates extend to staff members and 
their immediate family as well. 

As an international travel agent, we respect the best 
tour companies and all major international airlines, 
and can advise you on visae, travel insurance, travell-
ers cheques and the best value for money travel 
arrangements available. 

All you have to do is contact: Janice Ratter, Ansett 
Travel Centre, 151 Crown Street, Wollongong, 2500. 
(Telephone: 296655) 

... and make your travel enquiry. When your booking 
is finalised you pay in full and receive your 5% 
rebate approximately six weeks after full payment. 

If you belong to a social or sporting club and want a 
quotation for an overseas group tour (i.e. more than 
ten people travelling together) give Grant or Ray a 
call at our group department in Sydney on telephone: 
(02) 2681717. 

SALARY ADJUSTMENTS 

Academic Staff: 
Academic staff are advised that the Academic Salaries 
Tribunal has notified new academic salaries effective 
from 19th April 1985 which combine the 2.6% National 
Wage adjustment and the 3/5ths portion of the May 
1984 academic increase. Payment of the new rates will 
be in the pay of May 30th 1985 backdated to the effect-
ive date. 

Non-Academic Staff: 
Non-academic staff are advised that the recent 2.6% 
National Wage increase will be paid in the pay of May 30 
1985 backdated to 19th April 1985. 

Casual Staff and Part-time Teaching Staff: 
New rates are currently in the process of being deter- 
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mined and will apply as soon as practicable. Back pay-
ments covering the period from 19th April 1985 to the 
actual date of payment of the new rates will be process-
ed in June 1985. 

STAFF DEVELOPMENT OPPORTUNITY 

An opportunity exists for secondment of a University 
staff member to the Commonwealth Tertiary Educat-
ion Commission (C.T.E.C.) in Canberra for a period 
of 3 to 6 months. Details have been posted on the 
Internal Vacancies Noticeboards throughout the campus. 
Interested members of staff should contact Helen 
Kamenos, Personnel Officer, (ext. 3929) as soon as 
possible. 

DEPARTMENT OF CHEMISTRY SEMINARS 

All seminars are held in Building 18, Room 206. 

Friday, May 3, 12.30 p.m. 
Dr. Michael Guilhaus, Department of Chemistry, 
University of Wollongong 
"Explorations of the Chemistry of gas phase ions 
with a versatile mass spectrometer of reversed geo-
metry". 

Convenor: Dr. P.G. Burton 

DEPARTMENT OF ACCOUNTANCY AND LEGAL 
STUDIES 

The following is a list of seminars to be held in room 
19.2035 at 11.00 a.m. on the dates shown. 

May 10 
Ferdinand Gul, "Public Perception of Auditor In-
dependence" 

May 24 
John Ryan, "The Monetary Model". 

Seminars 

Further details about the seminars are shown on the 
'Campus News' noticeboard. 

MATHEMATICS SEMINARS 

Thursdays, 1.30 p.m., Room 204 Austin Keane Building 

May 2 
Dr. Chris Coleman, 
Department of Mathematics, University of Wollongong 

May 23 
Dr. Charles Ellen, 
John Lysaghts Research Group, Port Kembla 

May 30 
Professor Nan Phan-Thien, 
Department of Mechanical Engineering, Sydney Uni. 

DEPARTMENT OF BIOLOGY 

Room G25, Building 1 (Metallurgy Building) 

Monday — 4-5.30 p.m. — 29th April, 1985 
Dr. K.Y. Cho, Department of Microbiology, Uni-
versity of Sydney. 
"The Physiology of Mushroom Cultivation". 

Monday — 4-5.30 p.m. 6th May, 1985 
Dr. E.J. Steele, Department of Biology, University of 
Wollongong. 
'Acquired Inheritance'. 

Friday — 4-5.30 p.m. — 3rd May, 1985 
Dr. E.J. Steele, Department of Biology, University of 
Wollongong. 
"Somatic Selection and Strategy of Antibody Genes". 

June 7 
Hai Yap Teoh - Topic to be advised. 

INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS 

Time: Wednesday - 12.30 p.m 
Location: 19.206 

May 1: 
L. Dickens, Department of Industrial Relations, 
University of Warwick 

"Will the British trade union movement survive the 
1980's?" 

May 29: 
M. Terry, Industrial Relations Unit, University of 
Warwick 

"Recent developments in workplace industrial 
relations in Britain" 

June 8: 
R. Castle, Department of Economics, University 
of Wollongong 

"Aboriginal Employment and Training Programmes: 
a critique" 

JOINT SEMINAR ON PHILOSOPHY FOR CHILDREN 
— FACULTY OF EDUCATION & DEPARTMENT OF 
PHILOSOPHY 

10.30 a.m. Friday 10th May, 1985 in Room 19.1016 
(Social Sciences). 

Speakers: Professor Matthew Lipman and Ann Margaret 
Sharp, Director and Associate Director of the Institute 
for the Advancement of Philosophy for Children (IAPC), 
Montclair State College, New Jersey. 

Topic: Philosophy and the Teaching of Thinking Skills. 

SCIENCE & SOCIETY 

14 - 17 May 1985, University of Sydney. 

1985 NATIONAL SCIENCE STUDENTS' ASSOC. 
CONFERENCE 

16 - 19 May 1985, University of Sydney. 

1985 ENROLMENT 

Students who have not received their Session 1 
1985 Confirmation of Enrolment Notice should 
contact Ms. Judy Alexander immediately in 
Student Administration to confirm their 1985 
enrolment. 

B.C. Moldrich, 
University Secretary. 
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Job Vacancies 

Details of the following positions are displayed on the 
Campus News Notice Board situated at 49 Northfields 
Avenue. 

Murdoch 
	

Principal Tutor in Drama 

Fishing Industry Executive Officer/Technical Advisor 
Research C'tee 

Macquarie 

Queensland 

Wollongong 

Snr. Tutor/Tutor in Accounting 
Reader in Soil Physics 

Chair of Psychiatry 
Reader in Electrical Engineering 

Snr. Consultant (Systems Analyst/ 
Programmer) 

Secondment to CTEC (3 to 5 months) 
in Staff Statistics 

United Nations Various posts 

Italian Social 
	

Social Worker 
Welfare Organ- 
ization 

CENTRE FOR TECHNOLOGY & SOCIAL CHANGE Further details are available on the Campus News notice 
board. 

Date: Tuesday 30th April 1985. 
Place: 19/241 (HPS Laboratory) 
Time: 1.30 p.m. - 2.30 p.m. 
Topic: "Automated Work as a Field of Contradiction". 
Speaker: Dr. Frigga Haug, Visiting Research Scholar at 

Macquarie University. 

Well-known German sociologist and feminist, Dr. Frigga 
Haug, who is currently a Visiting Research Scholar at 
Macquarie University from 15 March to 10 May is to 
visit the Centre for Technology and Social Change. 

Dr. Haug lectures in Hamburg at the Horschule fer 
Wirtschaft and Politik and the University of Hamburg. 
Previously, she was Assistant Professor at the Psychol-
ogical Institute of the Free University in Berlin. 

Since 1972, she has been the head of a Berlin research 
group on automation, with special reference to psychol-
ogical and educational implications. 

In recent years, Frigga Haug has published widely in the 
areas of work and automation, class, gender and feminist 
theory and critical psychology. 

Further information: Contact The Centre on 270639 
or ext. 3639. 

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMICS 

Date: 3rd May, 1985 
Time: 11.00 a.m. 
Place: 19.206 
Topic: "The Role of Revenue Systems in Economic 

Development, With Particular Reference to Asean". 
Speaker: Dr. Mukul Asher, Department of Economics 

and Statistics, National University of Singapore and 
Visiting Fellow, Centre for Research on Federal 
Financial Relations, Australian National University. 

Note: A prepared paper is now available from Mrs. 
Jenny Sheridan, Department of Economics. 

Research Grants 

AUSTRALIAN WAR MEMORIAL 

Grants are available for Military History and related 
areas such as biography, weapons and equipment, art, 
and the impact of war on Australian society. 

Further details - Campus News noticeboard. 

AINSE REPORTS 

A list of technical reports which are available for AINSE 
sponsored projects during 1984 is available from Trevor 
Smith on ext. 3079. 

EDUCATION DEPARTMENT GRANTS 

The Commonwealth Department of Education has 
grants available for two research themes: 

Artslink courses: A chance for greater participation 
and equity. 

Ways in which the new technologies can contribute 
to the goals of the Participation and Equity Pro-
gramme. 

KELLOGG FOUNDATION 

The 1984 Annual Report of the Kellogg Foundation is 
available from the Editor. 

NATIONAL BIOTECHNOLOGY PROGRAMME 1986 
GRANTS 

Closing date 31 May, more details on Campus News 
notice board. 

Staff Changes and 
Movements 

APPOINTMENTS TO 9.4.85 

Ms. F. McGregor, Snr. Librarian Gd. 3, Library 
Mr. B.C. Webb, Technical Officer, Automation and 

Eng. Applications Centre. 
Mr. O.C. Kennedy, Professional Officer, Mechanical 

Engineering 
Ms. J. Aspley, P/T Typist Office Assistant, Technical 

and Social Change 
Mrs. M.N. Lewis-Driver, Research Assistant, Psychology 
Miss N. Reali, Secretary, Computing Science 
Mr. R.A. Smith, Officer Assistant, Buildings & Grounds 

DEPARTURES 

Mr. Q.M. Tran, Programmer, Computer Centre 
Mr. S.W. Harrison, Programmer, Computer Centre 

7 



8 

Wollongong 
YMCA 

Gus Parrish Scholarships The Wollongong Arts Council has pleasure in promoting 
this piece of brilliant musical participation theatre by 
John Shortis, that will delight young and old. 

April 20 

April 26, 27 

April 28 

Union Hall 
8.00 p.m. 
Woonona-Bulli R.S.L. Club. 
8.00 p.m. 
Woonona-Bulli R.S.L. Club. 
5.00 p.m. 

Scholarships and Prizes 

Details of the scholarships and prizes below are displayed 
on the Campus News Notice Board situated at 49 
Northfields Avenue. Application forms are available 
from the Student Enquiries Office. 

THE VELVET CAR 

"The Velvet Car" (musical theatre for the whole family) 
Union Hall 	Saturday 27th April 	2.00 p.m. 

Adults: $5.00 	 Children: $2.00 
Tickets at door from 1 p.m. 

World Cultural 	Albert Einstein Award ($10,000) 
Council 	 Jean Jacques Rousseau Award 

($10,000) 

Concerts, Exhibitions 
and Entertainment 

CITY OF WOLLONGONG SYMPHONY ORCHESTRA 

May 25, 8 p.m., Wollongong Town Hall 

Antony Peebles, piano; John Wayne Dixon, conductor 
Scarlatti - Keyboard Sonatas 
Grieg - Piano Concerto in A Minor 
Sullivan 	Selections from 'Mikado', 'Gondoliers', 

'lolanthe', 'Yeoman of the Guard' 

Tickets: Wilsons Record Bar, 118 Crown Street. 

THEATRE SOUTH PRESENTS "AND NOW WE 
ANCHOR IN TWOFOLD BAY" 

Tickets available from: Theatre South offices (042) 
270705, Wilson's Record Bar and the Woonona-Bulli 
R.S.L. Club. 

SCHOOL OF CREATIVE ARTS 

April Events: 

Exhibitions - Long Gallery - University Entrance 4 
April 22 - May 12 - Peter Shepherd 'More than a Portrait' 

Drawings and Paintings 

Concerts 820pm Music Centre University Entrance 4 
April 26th - SCAW Ensemble Conductor Andrew Ford 

- Shoenberg Serenade Opus 24 
- Shoenberg Nachtvvandler/Kurt Weill. 

Happy End. 

Lectures open to Public 
History of Art 	Music Centre 	University Entrance 4 

9.30 a.m. Mondays 
April 29 	- Hedonism and Culture - Lisa Scott 

Murphy. 

Fine Arts Theory Lectures Music Centre Uni Entrance 4 
8.30 a.m. Tuesdays 

April 30 	Inspiration II - Photography 

TALENT QUEST 

2 Double 0 Talent Quest Postponed to Thursday 2nd May 
8.00 - 1.00 p.m. 

Same performers/Same compere etc. 

"JAZZ AT ITS BEST" 

Don Harper and Stephen McKenna want to feature 
aspiring young jazz musicians in this relaxing but prof-
essional atmosphere. 

Fridays between 7.00 - 10.00 p.m. 

Enquire from School of Creative Arts or Union Office 
ext. 3781 or 297833. 

Advertisements 

Advertisements in "Campus News" are repeated each 
week until withdrawn, OR, until new advertisements 
push the old ones off the end of the column, whichever 
occurs first. 

WANTED 

Furnished 1 or 2 bedroom accommodation in Wollon-
gong or suburbs. Please ring ext. 3918 on Wednesdays, 
Thursdays or Fridays. 

THESES 

Business Aide will type your thesis quickly and efficient-
ly, and at reasonable rates. The completed work will be 
delivered to the University. Please phone Angela Newman 
on 341060 or Jennifer Bolden on 321175. 

FOR SALE 

XD Fairmont '79, T-Bar Auto, 68,500 klms. 1 owner, 
excell. condition, mech. A1, log books RM-2961. 
$7,500 Ph. 836074. 

HOUSE FOR RENT 

3 bedroom house in Thirroul, large block, own creek 
and bushland, available for rent from early July 1985 
until late January 1986. Phone Rob Whelan 671037 
or ext. 3022. 

FOR SALE 

Spacious 2 bedroom unit in Coniston. Top floor, with 
balcony and ocean views. Large lock-up garage. Urgent 
sale. $49,500 o.n.o. Phone 969627. 


